
 

Customer Advisory – Serious Reefer Plug Shortage at Chinese Terminals- 20200207 
 

NOTICE 
  
 

07 February, 2020 

Dear Valued Customers: 

 

Please be advised of the urgent situation of reefer plugs shortage at Chinese ports, mainly referring to 

Shanghai, Xingang and Ningbo. As the extended Lunar new year holidays caused by the Novel Coronavirus 

outbreak, container pick up become extremely slow and consequently heavily impact the reefer plug capacity 

at above mentioned terminals. Carriers are restricted or even not permitted to discharge their reefer 

containers. 

 

Under such circumstances, we have had to divert cargoes to possible alternative ports such as Kaohsiung, 

Hong Kong, Singapore and Busan, waiting for further transit, or return your reefer containers back to origin, 

or remain them on board to the destination on vessel’s next voyage. Yang Ming will then not guarantee the 

delivery time nor the transit routing, the extra cost and risk will be on customer’s account, as this situation 

is beyond our control. 

 

However, we will keep you updated of the situation in the Chinese terminals/ports in the soonest time, any 

questions, please feel free to contact our local offices. 

 

 

 

Thanks and best regards,  

 

Yang Ming Marine Transport Corp.  


